
            Beloit Rifle Club Monthly Board Meeting                       

                    September 6th, 2023 @ 6:27pm 
                                                                   

                                                                                  
                                                                            

Call to Order by the Vice President - Tim Kienbaum

Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.


Roll Call of Board Members - Quorum:   35 / 49  ( yes )


Secretary’s Report - August Minutes - Jerry Alt: Post on web page after approval.

 Motion to approve August Minutes as written by Jerry Alt, Second by Harley Whitt.  Group 
Vote, Granted. All yes.


Treasurer’s Report - August  P & L - Charlie E. Brown

 Motion to approve August Treasures Report as written by Charlie E Brown, Second by Larry 
Abbott.  Group Vote, Granted. All yes.


Board Member Reports: 

 Archery - Ben Reamer                                               The next shoot will be the last.


 Benchrest ( BR-50 ) - Dennis Munn                           Two shoots are left for the season, which 
will be Sept. 9th, and Sept. 23rd.


 Benchrest ( Center Fire ) - Paul Schuler                     No Report


 Black Powder Lodge - Harley Whitt                           Had two shoots in August, the first was 
on August 5th which was a sanction trap shoot with 13 shooters and turned in $ 179.63. The 
second was a WMLA prairie shoot on the 19th of August with 11 shooters and turned in $ 
77.61. Will be holding a shoot on September 16th, and are also looking for help.


 Black Powder Cartage - Don Larson                          No Report. 


 Chief Range Officer - Lee Thompson                          The Sight-In-Days signup sheet is post-
ed. Talked about members NOT following the club rules. The last Oscar Mike shoot will be 
September 12th. Advised members to stay away from the construction site and the workers.


 Civilian Marksmanship ( CMP )- Greg Davis                 Three people showed up for the clinic. 
The next shoot will be September 16th.


 Conservation - Jim Shickles                                         No Report.




 Cowboy Action - Tina Saporiti                                      No Report.


 Defense Range - Tim Kienbaum                                   Steel Challenge will shoot through Oc-
tober starting at 5pm.


 Grounds Keeper - Roger Hager                                    Mowing has slowed. Roger asked if 
anyone see’s metal sticking out of the ground to please remove it so that the mower doesn’t.


 High Power - Dave Fatino                                             No Report.


 Historian - Harley Whitt                                                 Still looking for a lockable bulletin board.


 Hunter Ed / Firearm Safety - Jeff Stevens                     No Report.


 Membership - Jon Nortemann                                      We now have 8 potential new members. 
Jon is asking permission to send a sympathy card for a members wife that passed away. The 
sending of a card was approved.


 Multi Gun - Kyle Schliem                                               No matches in September, the next 
might be the shotgun extravaganza on October 8th, a signup will be posted. On August 26 we 
had an NRL match with 12 shooters and brought in $ 120.00 to $ 130.00. Next NRL match will 
be September 23rd.


 NRA Instruction / Youth - Robby Personette                 No Report.


 Pistol - Don Halpern                                                       Summer League is done. Winter 
League starts in October. State Pistol Match was on August 26 & 27th with 47 shooters.                      


 Publicity - James Dooley                                                Flyers are in for the Sight- In- Days raf-
fle.


 Range Construction - Brad Mueller                                August work day had 12 people, next 
work day will be September 9th with a couple of large jobs to be done. Brad signed contracts 
with Waste Management for replacing the 2-yard dumpsters with 4-yard units after the ok from 
the executive board.


 Rules - Lee Thompson                                                     Discussion on editing and eliminating 
duplicates in the rule book.


 Silhouette - Steve Schmalz                                               Continuing shooting on Thursday 
nights through the 28th of September. Held state match on August 19th. September 23rd will 
be the last 80 round match for the season. 

 Security - Wayne Mitchell                                                 Everything is up and running. Black 
powder range will be wired and operating by the end of September. 

 Technical Director - Mike Hevey                                       Having trouble with the website’s cal-
endar.




 Trap - Jeff Goode                                                             Received target order. Asking permis-
sion to remove the inner wall in the target shed so in the future we can receive a full truck load 
of targets and save shipping costs.


 Wednesday Morning - Chuck Sauber                              Shooting Wobbles for the month of 
September.


 Women’s Shooting Group - Julie Wagoner                      August 9th was a full Day Class with 
12 students and turned in over $ 1100.00. 80 Ladies are signed up for the September class’s.


  Youth Air Rifle - Larry Abbott                                           No Report.


Committee Updates 

  *  Long Range Planning                                                     Julie Wagoner discussed the 
progress with the new building.


  *  Financial oversight                                                          No Report.


Unfinished Business 

  *  BRC Top Gun                                                                    BRC Top Gun is coming to an end.


  *   Job descriptions are still needed from; Trap, Hunters Ed, High Power, Publicity, Rules,  
Tech Director, and Women’s Group.

                                                                                                                                                                                                              


New Business 

  *   Tim Kienbaum discussed the suggestion of director reports to be written and turned in be-
fore board meetings.


  *   A life member application was turned in.


  *   A donation of $ 700.00 was made from the civil war shooters.

                                                                                                                                                                         


Meeting Adjourned - 7:27pm 
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